
 
 
 

 City of Gary, Indiana 
Notice of Substantial Amendment 

 
The City of Gary Community Development Division would like to amend and make public the 
following change to its Consolidated Annual Action Plan submitted to the U.S. Department of 
Housing and Urban Development (HUD) for Program Year 2019. 
 

• Budgeted 2019 Program Year Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funds in 
the amount of $275,279 for the Housing Repair Program will be decreased by $15,000 to 
$260,279: 

 
• A new project will be added as follows: 

 
HOME TBRA Housing Services- $15,000 
 
CDBG funds will be used for costs associated with the administration and operation of 
the HOME TBRA program. 

 
The changes are consistent with the Citizen Participation Plan for the City of Community 
Development Division. The changes are considered substantial changes according to the criteria 
of the Plan. The amendment is consistent with Title 24, Department of Housing and Urban 
Development Regulations Part 91, Subpart F, Section 91.505 and Subpart B, Section 91.105. A 
copy of this amendment will be made available for public review and comment for 30 days at the 
City of Gary Community Development Division, 401 Broadway, Suite 300, Gary, Indiana.  
Written comments and/or suggestions regarding the amendment can be mailed to the above 
address.  For more information, please call (219)881-5075. 
 
 


